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Age Group/ PRA

General Chair
Stan Stafanski, General Chair called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates to order at 7:45 pm.

The AMS Banquet will be held on April 22, 2007 at one o’clock in the afternoon.  It will be at The Chadwick Banquet Room in Wexford.   

Until a better or more central location is identified we will continue to use the Cathedral of Learning for our HoD meetings. The University of Pgh has set forth a new fee of $50.00 a day for meetings held on their campus that aren’t University related.  Therefore we will pay the $50.00 each time we meet- which will total $300.00 per year. 

David Buerger is the new Zone Coordinator for the 2007 Short Course Season.  

The following positions still need filled: All Star Zone Coordinator for Long Course Season.Club Liason and Adaptive. If you know of anyone who is interested in volunteering for the positions please contact me.

USA Swimming has required that all AMS coaches complete their background check application by January 19, 2007. Stan proposed that AMS require coaches to demonstrate passage of the background check by February 17, 2007. No coach will be permitted on the deck at any meet beginning on February 17, 2007 without evidence of passage. Coaches who have passed the background check will receive an updated USA Swimming coach's card from the registrar. If a team appears for a meet without a properly certified coach, the swimmers will not be permitted to compete unless the team makes arrangements before the meet to have a registered coach from another team take responsibility for those swimmers.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Don Wagner 2nd the motion.  Motion carried. 
Stan discussed the Senior Circuit Meet will be occurring again during the LC season.

Secretary
Minutes from the November 15, 2006 HoD Meeting have been posted on the AMS website.  There are no corrections to the minutes.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Diane Connor seconded a motion to approve the November 15, 2006 minutes. Motioned carried.

Treasurer
Diane reported for 2006 the overall budget loss is documented at $16,700.00.  However, the actual was $5,000.00- since we did not spend down what we had budgeted to. 
 Diane reported the December Financial Reports have been distributed by email and have been posted on the AMS website.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the December Financial Reports. Motion carried.   
Diane discussed her trip to the Colorado Springs Seminar for LSC Permanent Office Personnel. Mike Ginsberg has agreed to chair a task force to review the feasibility of utilizing a position like this within AMS.  

Admin Chair

Mike Ginsberg reported the By-Laws and Operating Procedures are on the web.  The Forms Library has been updated.   
Registrar 

Jerry Schaefer reported 3,000 swimmers have been registered for 2007.  Last year there were 3,500 swimmers registered. Discussion as to the reason for the decline of USS registered swimmers. One reason could be due to the various swim clubs that have dissolved and these swimmers did not move to other teams. 
Jerry reported there has been one fine to a swim club who swam an unregistered swimmer. There was also a fine to swim coach who did not have complete coaching certifications. 

Age Group        
Pete Barry proposed to amend the meet bid agreement in regards to a meet host who cannot sufficiently staff the meet.  Donna moved and Anne seconded the motion.  After much discussion   Donna withdrew her motion. Pete will take this back to the AGC to discuss and further clarify.
Pete reports the opening up of SC bids for the 2007 SC season.  Bids will be accepted until 3/12/07. 
Pete also reports the Age Group Committee is interested in increasing the entry fees for the distance meet due to the costs for running a 2 day meet versus a 1 day meet.  For example, custodial fees which are at time and a half and fewer splashes.  

Zone Coordinator

Dave Buerger discussed the need for parent volunteers and chaperones are needed for the 2007 SC Zone Meet.  Anyone who feels that their child may make it to zones this year can request to be a chaperone.  Dave is in the process of getting the Zone Page updated on the website.  Zone Coaches to be announced very soon. 

Senior Chair
Todd Clark was absent. However Don Wagner reported on the Altitude Camp.  The Wet Tech Committee will be looking for sponsorship. The Wet Tech Committee is interested in taking accomplished swimmers from the AMS. An equal amount of boys and girls will go. The selection process has not been finalized. This is a great way to upgrade our swimmers in the area.  These altitude camps are noted to be great motivators for swimmers.  

Don also discussed Senior Circuit.  The following   universities will be host to senior circuit meets this summer. Penn State, Youngstown State and Pitt.  

Old Business
 None
New Business
 A nominating committee which will report to the House at its March meeting with a slate of nominees for the following positions to take office September 1, 2007: 

General Chair
Age Group Vice-Chair
Secretary
Registration Coordinator
Safety Committee Chair
Technical Planning Chair 

Election of officers will take place at the May meeting of the House of Delegates. 
The committee members are Donna Beyerl, Jerry Schaefer, John Schaefer, Scott Wilshire, Robin Zacherl. If you are interested in serving in one of these positions and/or recommending someone for a position, you should contact one of the members of the committee
Jerry Schaefer discussed if and when screening for officials does occur; Jerry proposed that there is a need to change the bylaws.  The clubs who have officials should not be penalized by paying for their screenings when there are other clubs who do not have any officials.  Jerry proposes a surcharge for these clubs.
Adjournment

Stan proposed adjournment. Don Wagner moved and Pete Barry seconded the motion to adjourn. Motion carried and meeting ended at 9pm.  
Respectfully submitted, Marian Bindas

